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Knightly News 

Greetings All, 
 As I sit and write this our annual 
chicken dinner with the cooperation of the 
Ursuline Alumni Association is this 
weekend, and by the time you read this it 
will be over, I hope and pray for another 
successful event.  
 Also please plan on attending our 
Mothers Day breakfast, where all Mom's eat 
free. I would like to thank Kenny Fitzgerald 
for chairing this event and all our brother 
nights who kick in and help. 
 All members please plan on attending 
our monthly meeting on Thursday the 15th, 
as elections will be held on that night for all 
council positions, it would be nice to see a 
crowd there to take interest in who guides 
our council into the future. 
 Our members are what make our club 
the special place that it is and I thank you all, 
and May God continue to shine on our club. 
God Bless You All! 
Tom Kohlrus, Grand Knight 

A Word From The Grand Knight 

May 2015 - #15-05 

Ladies Auxiliary 
 The next meeting of the Council Ladies 
Auxiliary will be held Thursday, June 4, in 
the Council Hall at 7:00 PM.  Come spend an 
evening and socialize with the ladies from the 
Auxiliary. 

Notice of Annual Meeting 

 Notice is hereby given that the annual 
meeting of Dex-Heights, Inc. will be held 
following the regular business meeting of 
Father Ernest A. Burtle Council 4175, 
Knights of Columbus, on June 18, 2015 at 
7:00 PM at the council building located at 
2801 West Street, Springfield, Illinois to 
conduct any necessary business including the 
election of the corporate secretary, corporate 
treasurer and 2 Directors.  All individuals 
who are members of Father Ernest A. Burtle 
Council 4175 are members of the corporation.  
Members in good standing of Father Ernest 
A. Burtle Council 4175 have voting rights in 
the corporation. 
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Bingo at Caritas Hall 
 We need your help on Monday nights, 
to help with Bingo.  Help is especially needed 
from 5:00 PM until 6:30 PM to sell at the 
counter, this is a sit down job and you can 
work once a month, once every two weeks, 
every week.   We are also seeking volunteers 
on an as needed basis.  You can leave as early 
as 6:30 p.m. 

Hall Rentals 
 Looking for a place to host a birthday 
party, a family reunion, wedding reception, 
or a retirement party.  Please consider using 
the Council Hall.  Contact our Building 
Manager , Vaughn Whiteman, at 217-553-
6905.  You can find available dates and rental 
prices at www.kofc4175.com. 

Insurance Agent 
 If you ever thought; it's time I review 
my insurance needs the time is now.  The KC 
offers you the opportunity to review your 
program with an insurance professional.  
Mike Muto is here to assist you.  Please 
contact him at (217) 801-8688. 

Knight of the Month 
 

Dave Danner 
 

 Grand Knight, Tom Kohlrus 
announced the Knight of the Month for April 
2015 is Dave Danner.  Dave is a long time 
member and is another one of our hard 
working fish fry regulars, he is the one that 
makes sure our condiment table is always 
stocked up  

Thank You and Congratulations Dave! 

Find Us on Facebook 
www.facebook.com/kofc4175 

Nominations of Officers 

 Grand Knight Tom Kohlrus conducted 
the 1st Nominations of Council Officers for 
the Fraternal Year 2015-2016 at the April 
meeting.  Any member who would like to 
become an officer should contact one of our 
current officers. 

 The Officers will take office effective 
July 1, 2015.  2nd Nominations will be held 
at the May Monthly Council Meeting with 
the Election of Officers at the same time. 

Grand Knight Tom Kohlrus 

 Jim Meyer 

Deputy Grand Knight Bill Haworth 

 Karl Kohlrus 

 Steve Rose 

Chancellor Bill Haworth 

 Matt Daniels 

Council Treasurer Earl Schroeder 

Recorder Vaughn Whiteman 

Warden Karl Kohlrus 

Advocate John Mehlick 

Inside Guard Martin Petterchak 

Outside Guard Francis Najawiea 

 Joe Dinardo 

3yr Trustee Mike Downey 

 Bill Warren 

 Matt Noonan IV 

 Jim Schue 

Alt to the Grand Knight Earl Schroeder 

Delegate Jerry Daniels 

Alt to the Delegate Patrick Daniels 
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Remember your KC Council in your will. 

Upcoming Council Dates 
May 10 -------------- Mother’s Day Breakfast 
May 21 ---------- Board of Directors Meeting 
May 21 ----------------------- Council Meeting 
May 21 ------------------ Tuition Aid Drawing 
May 21 -------------------- Election of Officers 
June 4 --------------- Ladies Auxiliary Meeting 
June 18 ----------------------- Council Meeting 
June 18 ---------------- Installation of Officers 
June 18 -------- Dex-Heights Annual Meeting 
July 2 --------------- Ladies Auxiliary Meeting 
July 16 ----------- Board of Directors Meeting 
July 16 ------------------------ Council Meeting 

Ladies Auxiliary Health and Welfare 
Committee 

 If you know of any Ladies Auxiliary 
member who is in the hospital, home-
confined with an illness, etc., please contact 
Karen Roberts at 525-8504 or Mary Coady 
at 789-1274. 

Visit our website at www.kofc4175.com 

KC 4175 Prayer Vine 
 1 Thessalonians 5:17 "Pray without 
ceasing."  In Thessalonians Paul had a very 
simple message.  Never stop praying.  As 
members of the Knights of Columbus we are 
members of Christ's church and it is our 
calling to serve Him in prayer.  We must pray 
for one another and any of His children that 
need our prayer.  It is in that spirit that we 
have the KC 4175 Prayer Vine. 

 There are two parts to the Prayer Vine.  
First, we need people to pray.  If you are a 
Knight or member of the Women's Auxiliary 
Council and would like to pray for your 
fellow brothers and sisters I ask that you 
submit an email to the below address and ask 
to be added to the prayer chain.  When a 
prayer request is received an email will be 
sent out letting you know what prayers are 
needed. 

 Second, we need requests for prayer.  
You can do this by sending a message to the 
following email address as well.  You can 
leave as little or as much information as you 
wish.  If you do not want your name listed in 
the request simply state that fact and 
everything will remain confidential.  The 
only person who receives the request is the 
webmaster and he will not release any 
information that is deemed confidential. 

prayers@kofc4175.com 

Thank you and God Bless!  Matt Daniels. 

Mothers Day Breakfast 

 The Knights of Columbus Council 
4175 will host our Annual Mother’s Day 
Breakfast on Sunday, May 10, from 8:00 AM 
to 12:00 PM.  Council 4175 would like to 
treat all Mothers to a full breakfast on 
Mother’s Day free of charge! There will be 
men on hand to cook, clean and serve you a 
nice breakfast including scrambled eggs, 
pancakes, sausage, biscuits and gravy, orange 
juice, milk and coffee.  Mothers are free, 
children are $3.00, adults 12 and over are 
$6.00.  Some come enjoy breakfast on us and 
relax on your special day. 

93rd Annual Bar-B-Cue Raffle 
 The 93rd Annual Knights of Columbus 
Bar-B-Que is to be held at Council 364 on 
July 26. Booklets of 15 raffle tickets are 
available in the Pelican Room for all the 
members.  All members are encouraged to 
sell the book and return the $15.  The Council 
keeps $10 per book sold.  The proceeds from 
this fundraiser supports our Annual Paul 
McArnarney Tuition Aid drawing 
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Knights of the Month for 2015 

January ............................ Greg (Tom) Trello 

February ...................................... Steve Rose 

March ................................... Aaron Crowder 

April ........................................ Dave Danner 

Visit our website at www.kofc4175.com 

Knightly News By Email 
 Interested in volunteering to receive 
your news letter by email? Send an email 
with your name, regular mailing address and 
email address to news@kofc4175.com. 

Newsletter Items 

 Anyone who wishes to put something 
in the newsletter should call or email Pat 
Daniels with the information to be included 
or send it to him before the 21st of each 
month.  Any corrections or changes to your 
home or email address can be forwarded to 
Pat as well. 

Email: news@kofc4175.com 

Council Website 
 Matthew Daniels has volunteered to 
update the information on website.  If you 
wish to have information added to the 
website or have an idea to improve the 
website please send a message to Matt at 
webmaster@kofc4175.com. 

KC 4175 of Facebook 
 K of C 4175 is now on Facebook. 
Check us out and like us to stay up to date on 
events happening at the hall.  You can find us 
at www.facebook.com/kofc4175.  Like us and 
share the page with your friends. 

For the Good of the Order 

Kevin Danner Sr, Jim Metz, Jill Flynn, Larry 
Brooks, John Williams, Robert Williams, 
Rita Ballard, Danille Loftus Family, Mary 
Schoeder, Leroy David, Chris Call, Deacon 
Ben Hoefler, Charlie Barber, Brother David 
Sarnecki, Daniel Caminiti, John Danna Sr, 
Larry Selinger, Stanely Anderson, Ronald 
Smith, Gary Schoeder, Tom Selinick, John 
Woolosick, Louise Woolosick, Judy Danna, 
Dick Beck, Lyle Canum, Marge White, 
James O’Shea, Joe Reynolds, Jay Kennedy 
Steve Manns Mother, Tom Stevens, Joey 
Haworth, Jerry Glaub, Joe Miller, Ed 
Kinzlear, Tammy Zink and for all Military 
Personnel and Vocations. 

Monthly Drawing Winners 

Quarter Drawing - Mike Downey 

Newman Drawing - Tom Kohlrus 

Remember your KC Council in your will. 

2014 - 2015 Council Officers 

Grand Knight ......................... Tom Kohlrus 
Chaplain ................. Rev. Richard L. Chiola 
Deputy Grand Knight ............... J D Noseck 
Chancellor .............................. Bill Haworth 
Financial Secretary ............... Kevin Danner 
Council Treasurer ................. Earl Schroeder 
Recorder ......................... Vaughn Whiteman 
Advocate ................................ John Mehlick 
Warden ................................... Karl Kohlrus 
Inside Guard .................... Martin Petterchak 
Outside Guard .......................... Joe Dinardo 
1 Year Trustee ................... Matt Noonan IV 
2 Year Trustee ....................... Pat Capranica 
3 Year Trustee ............................. John Kern 


